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 FROM PASTOR DAN 
 

 

“…for all have sinned and fall short of the glory of God, and all are justified freely by his grace through the 

redemption that came by Christ Jesus.” (Romans 3:23-24) 

 

 

A few weeks ago, we were wandering through the street market that takes 

place on Dock Street in Wilmington on a Saturday mornings, checking out all 

of the artisans who were displaying their artwork and the goodies that they 

make.   

 

The artwork of one of the women displaying her craft, really caught my eye.  

Most of her artwork was repurposed broken seashells, which she used to 

create beautiful works of art!  You may have seen things like this yourselves.  

It reminded me of the artists who create beautiful works of art from pieces of 

broken glass.  We have a couple of folks in our church who create some 

beautiful pieces of art and jewelry repurposing broken glass! 

 

It's remarkable to me, to see the creativity, the passion, the desire that these 

folks have for taking something that probably most of us wouldn’t even give a second thought to…and create 

something so eye-catching and beautiful! 

 

And all of this got me thinking about us…as God’s children.  Think about it…we can have so many issues 

going on in our lives!  Life can be difficult…challenging…overwhelming.  And we may not handle the stress of 

life particularly well.  We may say and do things that that hurt others, that we realize we shouldn’t have said or 

done!  We are broken people…in need of forgiveness and of being made new each and every day!  And the 

wonderful thing is…the redemption we receive through what Jesus has done for us makes broken people like 

us…beautiful in God’s eyes.  In other words, God takes the brokenness of our lives and makes us 

beautiful…kind of like the broken seashell art…and the broken glass art!   

 

There is a great song by a Christian artist named Mark Schultz called “Broken and Beautiful” that speaks to 

this.  Part of the lyrics go like this: 

 

Is there anyone in need of prayer, Jesus wants to meet you here 

Cause we all fall short, We all have sinned 

But when you let, God's Grace break in 

It's beautiful, Beautiful 

Come as you are, Surrender your heart 

Broken and beautiful 

 

Because of God’s amazing love and grace in our lives we are beautiful!  Hang on to that…no matter what is 

going on in your life!  Think of the artwork I mentioned as an image of what happens to us when “God’s grace 

breaks in”!  If you want to listen to this song, here is the link:  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ky0qN5o2M6Q 

 

Surfin’ on God’s Grace! 

 

Dan  
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                                        YOUTH & FAMILY MINISTRY 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

Our ministry team has taken new leadership, Christine Hughes has officially begun her new role starting with 

VBS.  We had a great week with our children learning about how “Jesus cares fur you”!  There was lots of 

singing, crafting and visits from furry friends.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Sunday School continues to grow and is a great experience for all ages attending.  The elementary students 

currently are working with the Orange program.  This past month's theme 

was “Ready, Set, Move!  Follow Jesus here, there and everywhere”.  They 

also continue to help with Sunday lunches once a month.  We would love 

for more volunteers to help us to continue growing these amazing children 

within our church community. 

 

Backpack Blessings for the students and school staff will be held during 

worship on August 27 this year. There will be an ice cream social 

following worship in the Fellowship Hall, we hope you all will join us!   

 

We look forward to seeing all the children before they return back to 

school.   

We look forward to beginning First Fun Fridays again in September! 

 

Please feel free to reach out with any comments/concerns/ideas about our 

Family ministry.   

 

I look forward to meeting and working with each and everyone one of you! 
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                              UPDATE FROM THE MUSIC DIRECTOR 
  
 

The 2023 ALCM conference in Philadelphia was a week I did not want to end!   The kickoff to the conference 

titled, “What Wondrous Love,” began with a welcome from composer and musician, Mark Miller.  What a joy 

it was to listen to this man speak!  We sang What Wondrous Love in a round (we need to try this soon), and all I 

could think of was telling Pastor Dan about it, because we all know he LOVES rounds!  There was one 

workshop that day, and I chose Percussion Techniques with John Sall who serves at Abington Presbyterian 

Church near Philadelphia.  After that, I attended a choral reading session where a bunch of us checked out new 

choir anthems by different publishers.  This was SO cool!  Being in a room full of professional musicians, the 

music sounded well rehearsed even though we were seeing it for the first time.  That evening, the first day came 

to a close with a service at Christ Church where William Penn was baptized and Ben Franklin and his wife are 

buried in the cemetery on the grounds.   

 The second day started off with a morning prayer service at Church of the Holy Trinity (next to 

Rittenhouse Square, 1857).   The two workshops I attended that day were a Piano Repertoire Session with Anne 

Krentz Organ exploring new piano music for preludes and postludes and Giving Voice to Verse with Tom 

Trenney, an amazing composer whose award winning choir anthem was featured at the first night’s service.  We 

were bussed to Philadelphia Episcopal Cathedral that evening for dinner followed by a beautiful Choral Arts 

concert featuring music found in an old Italian library that had never been performed before.  Wow! 

 The third day, we had morning worship with Omaldo Perez and friends which included drums, 

saxophone, and trumpet.  We were moving and dancing to Omaldo’s jazzy and latin inspired hymn 

arrangements.  It was the perfect beginning to the day!  This was followed by the morning meeting led by Rev. 

Dien Ashley Taylor and his music leader Jean Boehler of Redeemer Evangelical Lutheran Church (The Bronx, 

New York). He is a riot!  I was lucky enough to sit next to them at lunch the day before.  I told him and Jean 

afterwards there should be a “Dien Taylor Button” loaded up with all his funny sayings!  Haha!  Workshops 

that day were All Creation Sings: Introducing the Supplement to Evangelical Lutheran Worship with John Weit 

and African American Spirituals and Music of Black Composers in Congregational Singing with Jay 

Fluellen.  All Creation Sings is the new hymnal we are now using for services.  We had dinner on our own this 

night.  My friend Bonnie and I ran over to the amazing Reading Market and were lucky enough to catch a 

performance of the famous Wanamaker Organ in Macy’s on the way back to the hotel!  The day was complete 

after a Festival of Hymns in the Church of the Holy Trinity.   

 Saturday, the last day of the conference, buses left early for Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Church in 

Lansdale, PA where we had our last workshop and service.  Talk about saving the best for last, my workshop 

was Improvisation: Drawing from Many Streams: Musical Styles in Today’s Hymnody with the great Omaldo 

Perez!  What an inspiration this man is!!!  He is incredible!  We got many ideas for playing hymns in different 

styles.  Next, we attended the Sending Eucharist, including participants in the children’s choir camp led by 

Michael Burkhardt, director of worship and music at St. John Lutheran Church (Farmington Hills, 

Michigan).  And then it was finished.   

I have so much to reflect on after Philadelphia 2023.  These conferences are crucial for professional 

development and fellowship with other church musicians.  It is inspiring and creates a very important pathway 

for both personal and professional growth.  I have made so many important connections and friends with these 

experiences.  Thank you so much for making it possible for me to attend these conferences!  They are a true 

blessing!   Next stop, the ALCM conference at Duke University 2025! 

 

-Kristin Woodie 

Kure Memorial Lutheran Church Music Director 

https://alcm.org/2023-philadelphia/workshop-leaders/#mark-miller
https://alcm.org/2023-philadelphia/workshops/#percussion-techniques
https://christchurchphila.org/
https://htrit.org/
https://alcm.org/2023-philadelphia/workshops/#piano-reading
https://alcm.org/2023-philadelphia/workshops/
http://www.philadelphiacathedral.org/
https://alcm.org/2023-philadelphia/workshops/#all-creation-sings
https://alcm.org/2023-philadelphia/workshops/#spirituals
https://wanamakerorgan.com/
https://www.trinitylansdale.com/
https://alcm.org/2023-philadelphia/workshops/#improvisation
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                               FROM THE FINANCIAL SECRETARY 
  
The Tithes and Offerings we received  from our members and active non-members enabled us to meet our 

Mission Plan goal for the month of July. Sixty-nine families contributed $ 24,478 in Tithes and Offerings. 

Additionally, our Rice Bowl collection for Cape Fear Kids Get Books amounted to $ 286. We thank all of you 

whose generous contributions of financial resources, time and talent enable us to live our the mission of Kure 

Memorial Lutheran Church. 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

                  NEWS BITES 
 

 

 
 

Holy Communion on the Second Tuesday of the Month!  We invite you to join us on August 8 at 10:30, for 

a short Holy Communion Service in the sanctuary.   This is an opportunity to gather in a small group setting to 

receive the gift of Holy Communion.  And, even if you attend worship and receive communion regularly…it’s a 

chance to gather with others and receive the gift of our Lord Jesus during the week.  So mark your 

calendars…and if you can’t make it this month…make plans to join us in August!  Feel free to contact Pr. Dan 

as well to make other arrangements.   
 

 

ATTENTION COLLEGE BOUND STUDENTS:  You are invited to complete an application for financial 

assistance through the KMLC Endowment Fund. Please complete the application in full with the amount 

needed, and your current educational status.  The KMLC Endowment Fund applications are available in the 

church office and must be in no later than August 13, 2023.  If you have any questions, please email Lynn at 

kurememorial@kurememorial.com, or see Todd Vought or Pastor Dan. 

 
 

Monthly Men’s Breakfast for August!   We will gather on Saturday, August 26 beginning at 8:30am in the 

fellowship hall!  Pastor Dan will arrive around 8am to get coffee started and get things rolling, so come early to 

help out or just to chat.  If you plan to bring something to share for breakfast, please let Pastor Dan know at 

pdannybeachguy@gmail.com.  Hope to see you there! 

 

 

The 2024 Attractions Books are hot off the press!  This year the price of the book has 

increased from $25 to $30...of which the church receives $12.50!  Please contact Pastor Dan 

or Lynn in the church office to purchase your copy...or copies!  They make great gifts for 

family or friends...especially those who are local.  The coupons are for stores, restaurants, 

tourist attractions, athletic events, golf courses, home repair companies, and more in New 

Hanover, Brunswick and Pender Counties!  When you purchase your book, there is also an 

app for your phone where you can access additional coupons on your phone!  And... you can 

start using the coupons right away!  If you write a check, please make it out to Kure 

Memorial Lutheran Church and be sure to put, "Attractions Book" in the memo line!  Thank 

you so much!      
 

Come out and Worship With Us on the Beach!  Come on out to the beach on Wednesdays at 7pm at the end 

of Ave. F in Kure Beach…about 1/2 mile south of the traffic light!  Bring your beach chair or blanket and come 

out and join us for a short, but meaningful service in the most beautiful sanctuary God has given us!  If you 

haven’t come this summer yet…I invite you to choose a Wednesday that works for you…mark it on your 

calendar and be sure to join us!  I think you will be glad you did!  Hope to see you there!  Invite your friends 

and neighbors!      

 

Service Ministry Team:  We will meet on August 15th at 2:00 p.m. on Zoom. 
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Out of the Pews!  Mark your calendars for some upcoming events! We don't have all the details ironed out 

yet...but we'll keep you posted! 

¶ September 10 following worship:  Beach Day 

¶ November 4:  Trask Family Farm Corn Maze 

¶ December 9:  Christmas Gathering 

¶ February:  Service Event!  We invite you to share your ideas! 
 

Out of the Pews has been called, "Adult Youth Group!"  It's a social group for folks who consider themselves 

“middle age”, say 50’s- 70’s generally speaking!  

 

Property Ministry Team:  The August meeting is moved to Tuesday, Aug 8 (instead of Aug 1) at 2:00 in 

fellowship hall. 
 

The Prayer Circle: Meets every Tuesday at 11:00 a.m. inside the church to pray, join us! Contact Lynn in the 

office for more details at 910-458-5266, or kurememorial@kurememorial.com 

 

Friday Morning Book Group: We will meet at 9:30 am on Friday mornings, at Tom and Becky’s 

(606 Fourth Street South, Carolina Beach) Everyone is welcome. Any questions, contact Becky Wetzel at 571-

230-6289. 
 
 

It’s Never Too Late To Lend A Helping Hand! Throughout the summer, an insert has appeared in the 

Bulletin concerning an updated ministry, “Helping Hands @ KMLC.”  The intent of this ministry is to assist in 

responding to various needs that may be experienced among members of the Congregation.  That need could 

involve meal preparation/delivery, running errands, household chores/minor maintenance, or driving to  

appointments.   It’s not too late to lend your hand!  Please feel free to contact the KMLC Office or MJ  

Shalanski (maryjo.shalanski@gmail.com) for more information.  Thank you! 
 

KML Church Council:  The Kure Memorial Lutheran Church Council will meet on August 14th at 6:30p.m. in 

the Fellowship Hall. 

 

Mark your calendars!  Sunday August 27th: 
 

Backpack Blessings for students and school staff will be held during the 

 Children’s Time of Worship. 

 

Ice Cream Social: Following the Sunday Worship Service everyone is invited to join us f 

or a delicious Ice Cream Social  in the Fellowship Hall! 

 

The Sunday Lunch Ministry:  Sunday Lunch continues each Sunday at 12:15. Serving brown bag lunches to 

folks in need in the Carolina Beach area.  We need volunteers to assist with lunch preparation before and after 

service as well as distributing lunches at the Community Center on Cape Fear Blvd from 12-1. 

Please email Jean Graff (jean_s_graff@charter.net)  or phone 309-339-9272 or just talk with me at church. 

 

Our Church Prayer List: If you have an individual on the "Friends & Family" list that appears weekly in the 

Bulletin, a student, or member of the Military and would like that person to receive a "Thinking of You" card 

from our Church, please email MJ Shalanski at maryjo.shalanski@gmail.com Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:jean_s_graff@charter.net
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The Book Club:  is currently reading a collection of short stories titled If I Had Two Wings, 

by Randall Kenan. We will meet on Monday August 21 at 5:30, to discuss the book and share 

ideas, food and fellowship. Everyone is welcome, and there are Guest copies of the book in the 

office.  Please let Lynn know if you borrow a copy. 

 

From the publisher: “In Kenan’s fictional territory of Tims Creek, North Carolina, an old man 

rages in his nursing home, a parson beats up an adulterer, a rich man is haunted by a hog, and 

an elderly woman turns unwitting miracle worker. A retired plumber travels to Manhattan, 

where Billy Idol sweeps him into his entourage. An architect who lost his famous lover to 

AIDS reconnects with a high-school fling. Howard Hughes seeks out the woman who once cooked him butter 

beans. Shot through with humor and seasoned by inventiveness and maturity, Kenan riffs on appetites of all 

kinds, on the eerie persistence of history, and on unstoppable lovers and unexpected salvations. If I Had Two 

Wings is a rich chorus of voices and visions, dreams and prophecies, marked by physicality and spirit. Kenan’s 

prose is nothing short of wondrous.” 
 

 
 

Food Pantry Box:  Please see the list below of “heat tolerant” grocery items for the continued stocking of our 

Box.  Questions or suggestions can be emailed to MJ Shalanski at maryjo.shalanski@gmail.com or John Ellen 

at 67jellen@gmail.com.  Thanks for anything that you can do to help sustain this community food ministry! 
 

“HEAT TOLERANT” grocery items for stocking of our Pantry Box 

Applesauce                Cereals  Cookies Crackers Dried fruits   Fruit snacks 

Granola bars  Coffee   Tea  Oatmeal  Chef Boyardee SpaghettiOs 

Canned beans  Canned soups  Canned vegetables  Canned fruits 

Microwaveable bowls (rice, macaroni/cheese, soups) 

*Cans with pop tops and ready-to-eat foods are especially appreciated! 
 

Pantry Box favored items:  Several of our KMLC Food Pantry Box stockers have noticed that certain items 

are favorites among individuals visiting the Box.  These favored items include cans or pouches of tuna, canned 

meat—such as Vienna sausages, Spam, and chicken, cereals, SpaghettiOs, chili, and chunky soups.                                               

*Cans with pop tops are always appreciated! 
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                               POEMS 
  

A Prayer as we see summer coming to a close  
By: Ida Adams  

                                                                                               

In the distance, a church bell rings.  

A dog yips, and another one answers.   

A slip away, a fellow mariner starts the generator on his boat, readying for departure.  

The day is waking. 
 

I bow my head as the gift of it all engulfs me and I begin my morning prayer: 
 

Lord, my God, I thank you for so many gifts you have given us this summer. 

I thank You for sunrises that make me glad as I see a day being born. 

I thank You for the sunsets I’ve seen, the beauty saddening me as the day ends. 
 

For raindrops streaking down misty windows 

For thunderstorms and the bright flash of lightning.  

 For rainbows after storms. 
 

For new trails, I walked as I explored unfamiliar places. 
 

For people I met. Please rest your blessings on them, especially those who were unhappy  

and who looked as if they really needed help. 
 

For the troubled folks we met, Lord, please help them get back to a good place  

and help them stay there. 
 

For all the petty annoyances we experienced and the stressful times  

when we lost our patience with those closest to us. 
 

For friends who are having a difficult time with family matters.  

Please soften hard hearts; please help clear misunderstandings.  

Would you mind smoothing rough roads? 

 Lord, in the end, family is all we have. 
 

 

I’m thankful too for: 

Books I read. Even if I gave up after seventy pages on some of them.  

Life is too short to read bad books. I know You understand. 
 

Food I ate.  I’m sorry for complaining about the prices in some places. 

 

Dogs I petted. Oh, those wet noses and wagging tails. An extra special thank You. 

For things both big and small, I thank you. 
 

But then, with summer beginning to fade, I look toward autumn, the change of seasons.  
 

We have drifted so far from You; all I can do is pray.  

And in the early morning hours, I cry.  
 

I beg forgiveness for myself and our divided world. 
 

We have such enormous problems: the homeless, addiction, injustice, immigration. 

 And yet, we are throwing money at political campaigns and creating gods out of men.  

How far can those millions go towards solving these issues? 
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Mother Earth is groaning in pain. You gave us this beautiful world,  

and we are draining her resources and inflicting irreparable damage.  

We appear to have no concern for future generations obligated to take care of a  

tired and depleted planet. 
 

In Your merciful goodness, send us what we need, not what we think we want.  

We are Your people created in Your likeness. Please do not ever desert us, even if we deserve it. 
 

Let us remember that everyone we meet is that neighbor we should treat  

as we would like to be treated. 
  

Oh, my Lord, sometimes that is so hard. 

 But with your grace, we can begin anew to love one another. 

Thank you for listening to my prayer, and please go with me through this new day. 

Amen. 
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Remember 
by: Joy Harjo 

Remember the sky that you were born under, know each of the star’s stories. 

Remember the moon, know who she is. 

Remember the sun’s birth at dawn, that is the strongest point of time.  

Remember sundown and the giving away to night. 

Remember your birth, how your mother struggled to give you form and breath.  

You are evidence of her life, and her mother’s, and hers. 

Remember your father. He is your life, also. 

Remember the earth whose skin you are: 

red earth, black earth, yellow earth, white earth 

brown earth, we are earth. 
 

Remember the plants, trees, animal life who all have their 

tribes, their families, their histories, too. Talk to them, 

listen to them. They are alive poems. 

 

Remember the wind. Remember her voice. She knows the 

origin of this universe. 

Remember you are all people and all people 

are you. 

Remember you are this universe and this 

universe is you. 

Remember all is in motion, is growing, is you. 

Remember language comes from this. 

Remember the dance language is, that life is. 

Remember. 

 

 

 

òRemember.· Copyright ©1983 by Joy Harjo from She Had Some Horses by Joy Harjo. Used by permission of W. W. Norton & Company, Inc.Joy Harjo is the current 
US Poet Laureate. Born in Tulsa, Oklahoma in 1951, she is a member of the Mvskoke/Creek nation. She is the author of several books of poetry and serves as the 

current Chancellor of the Academy of American Poets. 
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HELP CENTER OF FEDERAL POINT  
 

 

The Help Center of Federal Point: The needs of the Help Center of Federal Point for this month include: 

 

August 6- Peanut Butter  August 13- Dry Pasta August 20- Canned Vegetables 

August 27- Pasta Sauce (variety) *Any other canned or packaged shelf 

stable food items are deeply 

appreciated and may be placed in the 

donations bins at the front of the 

church.   

 

 

 

 

 

 SANCTUARY CANDLE AND FLOWERS 
 

 

AUGUST WORSHIP ASSISTANTS 
 

 

* If there should be a conflict with the Sunday that you are scheduled for, please let us know as soon as possible 

who will be filling in for you. Thank you for serving, Jack (jncambell45@yahoo.com) and Lynn Galindo. 

 

 
Ushers 

Assisting 

Ministers Readers Sign AV 

AUG 

6th 

Jay Stuart and Jack 

Campbell  

Marcus 

Matzke 

Jen 

Carter Cory Petermann 

AUG 

13th Pat and Mel Jones Beth Gavigan Chris Keck 

Amber 

Lang Peter Yandow 

AUG 

20th 

Stephanie and Peyton 

Hyde-Miller Keith Graff John Ellen 

Jen 

Carter Marcus Matzke 

AUG 

27th 

Thom Giardot and 

Mario Piccinin 

Cory 

Petermann  

Amber 

Lang Stephanie & Peyton Hyde-Miller 

Sanctuary Candle: Our Sanctuary Candle burns continually, signifying the unswerving presence of the spirit of the 

Lord in our hearts and in our lives. To sponsor the sanctuary candle, choose an available Sunday date from the sign-

up form on the bulletin board in the Fellowship Hall. Please note that this form is checked the Wednesday before 

the bulletin is complete. If you sign up for the approaching Sunday on Thursday or Friday, please contact Lynn and 

let her know. Please send an email to Lynn and indicate the exact wording for the loved one, celebration or occasion 

you wish to honor. The cost of sponsorship is $5; an acknowledgement will be made in the Sunday Bulletin. For 

more information, please contact Lynn during church office hours at  910-458-5266.  Send the exact wording you 

wish to use to kurememorial@kurememorial.com. 
 

Sanctuary Flowers:  To sponsor sanctuary flowers, please choose an available Sunday date from the sign-up form 

on the bulletin board in the Fellowship Hall . It is essential to sign up for dates no later than the Wednesday 

afternoon, prior to the Sunday date.  Please send an email to Lynn and indicate the exact wording for the loved one, 

celebration or occasion you wish to honor. The cost of sponsorship for the floral arrangement is $25.00. Your 

dedication will be acknowledged in the Sunday Bulletin. The flowers will be displayed in the sanctuary. The 

arrangement is yours to take home to enjoy after service!  For more information, please contact Lynn during church 

office hours at 910-458-5266.  Send the exact wording you wish to use to kurememorial@kurememorial.com. 
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 REMEMBER IN PRAYER  
 

 

Homebound, Hospitalized, Special Concerns   

Andra Ciparis, Ann Scott, April, Aris Mora, Barry Nelder, Beth Deaton, Beth Loony, Billy Ward, Bobby, 

Brenda King, Cam Traut, Chuck Shoaff, Claire Houston, Cooper Smith, Cynthia Petermann, Dani Cape, 

Dave Harmon, Don Bowman, Donna Kern, Eleanor Lundy, Ellen Prevatte, Gina Hughes, Herb Flamer, 

Janice Schwartz, Jayne Tomlin, Jen Priddle, Joanne Adams, Joe, Joeley Seitz,  John Walker, Joseph 

Wright, Kaitlin Sprague, Kathleen Meyerson, Kelly Cahill, Lee Register, Lisa Lee, Little Molly, Lorraine 

Davis  Matt Laske, Maxine Jordan, Megan Peoplis, Mel Jones, Morgan Davison, Nancy Campbell, Nicky 

Hamm, Randy Ray, Roman Miller, Rowan Stark, Ruth Ann Getsinger, Sally Hearne, Sandra Mullins, 

Stephen Shearin, Steve Belford, Tammy Gillis, Tim Smith, Trudy Ford, Vickie Hester, Victoria Sanchez 
 

Friends & Family    

Arlo Bond, Ben Marable, Chad & Gail Abernathy, Craig Vaughn, Denise Matroni, Dianne Breed, 

Ed Jones, Eileen Lennon, Ellyn Lombardi , Fernando Mazzoni, Jean Behanna, Jean Tennant, Jerry 

Pryzwara, Joey, Larry Gilbert, Laura McMahon, Mackenzie Clark, Marilyn Johnson, Mary Adobato, 

Megan Manley, Mel Willingham, Nannette Mauger, Olivia Belden & family, Pam Carter, Pamela Kline 

Bell, Pat Addington, Pat Hankin, Richard White, Rick & Sharon Ellis, Roger and Marilyn Stowell, 

Sandy Hunt, Senka Gambino, Shaquana Blount, Stephen Vivar and family, Steve Post, Steve Siferd, 

Terry Ford & Carl Ford, Carter Poelling Family, McGraw Family, Tom Grady, Tom Karnatz, Tony 

Izokaitis  

Please pray for the caregivers as they care for those who are ill. 

 

Please pray for the missions of our church Federal Point Help Center / Coupons to Service men’s families 

/ KMLC Preschool / Good Shepherd (food & supplies) / Trinity Grove / Katie B Hines Senior Center 

lunch program / The Sunday Lunch Ministry. 

 

***Students Attending College / Seminary: 

Christopher Schwenker- Cape Fear Community College / Donovan Woodie- Cape Fear Community 

College, Emily Graff-Pastoral Internship: Abiding Presence Lutheran; Fuquay Varina  / Rachel Pivik-

Wayne Junior College / Katie Elkin-Pastoral Internship Zion Lutheran, Littleton Co. / Andro Keck- 

University of South Carolina / Mackenzie Clark-Hood College, Maryland/ Isabella Galindo-UNC-

Wilmington/ Matthew Shuttleworth-Cape Fear Community College / Mia Shoffner-UNC-Wilmington / 

Sydney Maguire-College of Charleston / Preston Gourville-Vanderbilt / Kelsey Bloch-UNC-Wilmington / 

Kari Bloch-Wake Tech / Jordan Gourville-University of South Carolina / Hawthorne Hamm-UNC 

Chapel Hill, Sydney Roy/Cape Fear Community College  
 

 ***Military Personnel Serving 

Brandon Muehl at Fort Liberty, NC; Col Wayne Lett at McDill Tampa; Duncan Fortney at Mildenhall 

Air Force Base in the United Kingdom NC; John Brandon in Wayton, Utah; Marley Von Cannon at a 

Naval Base in Walton County Florida; Nick Schwenker - Fort Moore, GA; Pastor Drew Goodson, US 

Navy Chaplain; Rileigh Fortney at Maimstrom AFB, Montana; Steven Blum at Fort Liberty, NC 
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KMLC STAFF 
 

Pastor:         Dan Keck 

Church Office Manager:      Lynn Galindo 

Musician & Choir Director:                Kristin Woodie 

Coordinator of Youth & Family Ministry             Christine Hughes 

 

COUNCIL MEMBERS FOR 2023 

Gayle Palamara, Beth Gavigan, Eleanor Lundy, Ann-Marie Cooper, Christine Hughes, Cory 

Petermann, Marcus Matzke, Roshell Heckendorf, Butch Von Cannon 

 

COUNCIL OFFICERS-  

      President:          Gayle Palamara 

     Vice President:  Beth Gavigan 

     Secretary:          Roshell Heckendorff 

     Treasurer:          Eleanor Lundy 

      
MINISTRY TEAM CHAIRS      COUNCIL LIAISONS 

Worship – Kristin Woodie     Ann-Marie Cooper 

Resource –  Peter Yandow 

Nurture –             Roshell Heckendorf 

Service –    MJ Shalanski                Beth Gavigan  

Discipleship –  Darcy Hearne    

Preschool–  Celeste Carpenter     Eleanor Lundy  

Property –  Keith Graff      Peter Yandow 
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               August 2023  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  1 2 3 4 5 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday! 

Marion Wyman 

9:30-Friday morning 

book group 

 

 

Happy 

Anniversary! 

Julie and Scotty 

Dawson 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

10- Worship/Sunday 

school 

1215- Sunday lunch 

Ministry 
 

Happy Birthday! 

John Fisher Hamm 

10:30 Holy 

Communion 
 

1:00 Property 

Ministry Team mtg 
 

Happy Birthday! 

Nancy Baker 
 

2:00 Service 

Ministry Team 

Meeting-Zoom 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday!  
Tina Foushee 

 

Happy Birthday! 

Wendy Yandow 
 

7-Beach Worship 

  
 

 
 

 

9:30-Friday morning 

book group 
 

Happy Birthday! 

Scotty Dawson 
 

Happy Birthday! 

Jean Graff 

 

 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

10- Worship/Sunday 

school 

1215- Sunday lunch 

 

Happy Birthday!  
Roshell Heckendorf 

 

 

 

6:30-Church council 

meeting Fellowship 

Hall 

 

11-Prayer Circle 

meets at KMLC 

 

 

 

 
 

 

7-Beach Worship 

Happy Birthday! 

David Harmon 

9:30-Friday morning 

book group 
 

 

Happy Birthday! 

Mirasol Sabetti 

 

 

 

 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

10- Worship/Sunday 

school 

1215- Lunch Ministry 
 

 

Happy Birthday! 

Brandon Welborn 

 

Happy Birthday! 

Sophie Piccinin 

 

 

6:00 Book Club 

 

11-Prayer Circle 

meets at KMLC 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy 

Anniversary! 

Cory and Sally 

Petermann 

 

 

7-Beach Worship 

 

 9:30-Friday 

morning book 

group 
 

Happy 

Anniversary! 

MJ and John 

Shalanksi 
 

Happy Birthday! 

Elizabeth Stuart 

 

Happy Birthday! 

Michael Paredes 

 

8:30- Men’s 

Breakfast 

 

Happy 

Anniversary! 

Beth and Patrick  

Gavigan 

 

27 28 29 30 31   

10- Worship/Sunday 

school 

Blessing of the 

Backpacks 

1215- lunch Ministry 
 

After Worship: 

Ice Cream Social 

 

 

 

 

11-Prayer Circle 

meets at KMLC 
 

Happy Birthday! 

Dear Hall 

 

 

 

 

7-Beach Worship 

 

 

 

 

 

 

9:30-Friday 

morning book 

group 

 

 

 

 

 

 

30 31  
    

10- Worship/Sunday 

school 

1215- lunch Ministry 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
    

 


